BURY PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Council Meeting of Bury Parish Council held at Bury Village Hall, Brookfield Way, Owls End on Wednesday 4th November 2015 at 7:30 p.m.


AGENDA

1115.01 APOLOGIES 
1115.02 COUNCILLORS INTERESTS
1115.03 POLICE REPORT
1115.04 MINUTES OF MEETING 7th October 2015
1115.05 REPORTS
1115.06 PLANNING
1115.07 CEMETERY
1115.08 FOOTPATHS
1115.09 PLAYING FIELD
1115.10 PLAY AREA
1115.11 COMMUNICATION
1115.12 BURY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
1115.13 PARKING IN GRENFELL ROAD
1115.14 ANNUAL PRECEPT 2016/17
1115.15 LOCAL HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT FUNDING 
1115.16 STREETLIGHTING
1115.17 CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
1115.18 DOCUMENTS FOR SIGNATURE
1115.19 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
1115.20 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1115.21 PUBLIC DISCUSSION PERIOD



Minutes and Proceedings of Bury Parish Council held at
	              Bury Village Hall, Wednesday 4th November 2015 at 7.30 pm.

Present              Cllr.J.Prestage           Chairperson
	Cllr.D.Wakefield 
	Cllr K.Prestage            
	Cllr A.Johnston
	Cllr K.Turner
	Cllr.R.Scantlebury
                          Cllr. P.Hazell

                          D.Cllr. P.Bucknell
                          C.Cllr. M.Tew

                          Mrs J McGlashan
	
	Clerk Mrs.C.Johnson		

1115.01 APOLOGIES
	             Apologies were received from Cllr. Levi and Cllr. Hayes

1115.02 COUNCILLORS INTERESTS
	To receive from Councillors declarations as to personal or prejudicial interests and    
            declarable pecuniary interests that might require the granting of dispensation the 
            nature of those interests in relation to Agenda items. 
	No interests were declared.

1115.03 POLICE REPORT
	 The next Police Forum is to be held in Warboys Parish Centre 2nd December.
             Cllr. J.Prestage is to meet with Andrew Street concerning the placing of speed 
             cushions in Owls End.
            
1115.04 MINUTES OF MEETING of 7th October 2015

	 The minutes of the above meeting were approved.

1115.05 REPORTS
              Cllr. Hazell reported that as a result of the constant removal of the netting 
              surrounding the ground works in the play area it was eventually tied to the equipment 
              with washing line which was then cut with a knife by the vandals. As there was 
              concern that people should be in the play area in possession of a knife Cllr. Hazell 
              reported the incident to PCSO Jill Tiernan.
              Cllr Wakefield reported that the spring and stop on the zip wire have been replaced 
              and it should therefore run much quieter now.
              Cllrs. Hazell and J. Prestage attended the Joint Working Party meeting held in  
              Warboys on 21st October – A copy of the minutes from the meeting is attached.
              Cllr Scantlebury updated the Council on the on-going problems with the demolition of 
              the USAF Clinic.

1115.06 PLANNING
              
              Ref:15/01647/HHFUL – Installation of external wall insulation – 15 The Terrace 
              Bury.
              Approved unanimously
                  
              Ref:15/01751/HHFUL – To remove existing flat roof/profiled sheet structure and 
              replace with single storey structure with pitched roof – 6 Upwood Road Bury.
              Approved unanimously
              
              Ref:15/01834/HHFUL – Propposed garage extension – 27 Valiant Square, Bury.
              Approved unanimously

              The planning course for Councillors has been arranged for Thursday 12th November 
              commencing at 6.30p.m.and will be held at Wistow Village Hall.


1115.07 CEMETERY
              Cllr Levi is to meet with AJ Papworth Ltd to obtain a quote for removal of the dead 
              tree at the cemetery and work in various other areas in the parish.
              Councillors commented that the cemetery is looking in good order since Mr Badcock 
              took over the gardening. 

1115.08 FOOTPATHS
              Cllr. Scantlebury presented his bi-monthly report on the footpaths to the Councillors. 
              The grass in Chevril Lane is need of being cut and this has been reported.
              The contractors who carried out the building of the new cemetery wall have been 
              contacted concerning a replacement for the missing cap on one of the discs. 

1115.09 PLAYING FIELD
              Four replacement bins have been purchased and Cllr. Wakefield is to fix them into 
              their positions.

1115.10 PLAY AREA             
              Cllr. Wakefield reported that the play equipment and gates have now been repaired.
              The newly seeded grass is now growing and fences have been removed but there is 
              still an issue with the depth of the gap under the roundabout. It was decided that the 
              contractors should be asked to return and address this before the next inspection is 
              due in December.
              It was noted that the quarterly reports from the Play Inspection Company satisfy 
              the requirements of the insurance company, but that anyone noticing a problem 
              should report it to the Clerk.

1115.11 COMMUNICATION
              The Council welcomed the news that Ramsey Neighbourhood Trust will be including 
              articles and information from Bury in the Ramsey Neighbourhood News magazine 
              with effect from Spring 2016, when it will be delivered to all houses in Bury. The 
              December 2015 issue will be available for residents from the village shop and Bury 
              Cake and Pie shop.

1115.12 BURY NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
              Mr Mumford reported that progress on the Neighbourhood Plan is slow at the 
              moment, but he is hoping it will pick up in November.

1115.13 PARKING IN GRENFELL ROAD
              Cllr J Prestage reported that the next step is to apply for a Traffic Regulation Order. 

1115.14 ANNUAL PRECEPT 2016/17
              The Clerk distributed copies of the accounts for the year to date to all Councillors 
              prior to the setting of the precept at the December meeting.
              
1115.15 LOCAL HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT FUNDING
              Cllr Prestage has forwarded the Council’s application for traffic calming measures in  
              Owls End for consideration by the County Council. It was accompanied by support 
              from the school, PCSOs and a letter signed by 44 residents( thanks to Mrs 
              McGlashan)

1115.16 STREETLIGHTING
              We are waiting for a response from the Highways Department about re-designating  
              Upwood Road as a main traffic route.

1115.17 CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
              The Clerk reported that she had received the following correspondence:
1. Details of the street naming and numbering of the properties on the development in Owls End.
2. Letter from Mrs Ray concerning the MUGA and the naming of the development in Owls End. – D.Cllr Bucknell offered to look into this.
3. Details of courses arranged by CAPALC.
4. Details of Timebanking in Cambridgeshire.
5. Huntingdonshire Disrtict Council re information relating to Community Infrastructure Levy.
6. Invitation to AGM for Huntsforum 19th November.
7. Cambridgeshire County Council re managing flood risk in our area. 
8. Huntingdonshire District Council re the review of its electoral arrangements.
9. Briefing regarding Cambridgeshire County Council budget proposal.
10. Letter with details of the Wings for Life World Run.
11. Correspondence from St Neots Town Council re petition to Parliament reference HDC/Neighbourhood Plans.
12. Reply from the Environment Agency re Bury Brook. 
13. Letter from Barclays Bank re the closure of Ramsey Branch.
14. Parish e-bulletin November issue- forwarded to all Councillors.
15. Details from 2015 NALC a.g.m.

1115.18 DOCUMENTS FOR SIGNATURE
			Payee		           Amount		Power

		C. Johnson - re Clerk’s fees October                                        £358.06           Local Govt.Act 1972 s.112
		HMRC - re tax due on Clerk’s fee-October	                  £ 63.60           Local Govt.Act 1972 s.112
                Business Services at CAS Ltd - Insurance                             £1008.56           Local Govt.Act 1972 s.111
                CGM Group – Grass cutting                                                      £181.80          Open Spaces Act 1906 s.9/10
                CAPALC – Clerks and Councillors Catch Up Day                       £50.00          Local Govt.Act 1972 s. 112
                Local Council Public Advisory Service – Planning course        £130.00           Local Govt.Act 1972 s.112
                Glasdon UK Ltd – 4x new bins and fixings                              £1521.07          Open Spaces Act 1906 s.9/10
                CGM Group – Grass cutting                                                       £158.40         Open Spaces Act 1906 s.9/10
                M Badcock – Cemetery gardening + 3 tons gravel                    £433.20          Local Govt. Act 1972 s.215


1115.19 DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd December 2015 at 7.30pm at the 
Village Hall.


1115.20 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
              Weather permitting the xmas lights would be put up on 12th November. 
              The Hunts Post is to attend the switch on and Tusy is preparing food.
              Cllr.K Prestage thanked everybody involved in the quiz and confirmed that around 
              £500 was raised for the xmas lights.
              A member of the public has reported to Cllr K Prestage that two gardens in Grove 
              Way have plants over hanging the pavement.
              The xmas dinner will be held at the Abbotts Elm on 10th December.
              C.Cllr Tew reported that Mr Carl Brockett has taken over as Highways Officer for our 
              area.
              D.Cllr Bucknell advised us that our application for a wind farm grant for the MUGA 
              was discussed at the meeting he attended on 15th October.

	1115.21 PUBLIC DISCUSSION PERIOD
               Mrs McGlashan advised the Council that the Friends of Bury School are raising 
               funds to purchase Ipads for the pupils to use and asked for donations of raffle prizes 
               for a raffle to be held at the school xmas fete on 4th December.


There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.00a.m









[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Parish Working Group on the 21st October  at Warboys parish centre

Present
C. Cllr. Tew 
D. Cllr. Bucknell
Cllr. Harlock - Warboys Parish Council - Chairman
Cllr. Gifford - Warboys Parish Council -  Minutes
Cllr. Townsend - Kings Ripton Parish Council
Cllr. Clark - Broughton Parish Council
Cllr. Hazell - Bury Parish Council
Cllr. Prestage - Bury Parish Council
Cllr. Mckilwain - Ramsey Town Council
Cllr  Adela Costello - Ramsey Town Council
Cllr. Paxton - Upwood and the Raveleys Parish Council
D. Cllr. Howe - Upwood and the Raveleys Parish Council
Cllr. Carter - Wistow Parish Council
Jill Turney - PCSO
Brian Robins - Speed watch
Keith Seaman - Speed watch
Gareth Slater - Highways from Upwood

Apologies - from Amanda Mayes - County Officer

Agenda
1 - Welcome- from Cllr. Harlock welcomed everyone to Warboys and thanked C.Cllr. Tew for arranging the meeting.

2 - Speed watch update from Brian Robins. 
     Brian Presented the aims of Speed watch throughout the county of cambridgeshire.
The Speedwatch scheme allows the public to get actively involved in monitoring the speed of vehicles travelling through their neighbourhood. It is used in areas where speeding has been identified. The scheme is run by the force alongside the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Road Safety Partnership. It is about educating. Volunteers are trained to use speed indicator devices which displays vehicle speed. The registered owner of any vehicle seen exceeding the speed limit is sent an advisory letter from their local neighbourhood policing team, explaining that speeding is unacceptable to the local community.
The Parish working group discussed.
Aim to increase volunteers - train and maintain teams working closely with Parish councils and the Police. 
Support current volunteers - who are already putting in the time to gather Data for the Police, to make communities safer from speeding vehicles. . 
In the village that have volunteer groups working - they are noticing an improvement - but still a long way to go. 
Brian is  working hard to improve the communication between all parties.
suggestions - In parishes that don't have a speed watch team - working together, possibly sharing resources as volunteers are limited in smaller villages,(Speed watch Team agreed).
Villages to buy their own speed watch kit? as limited amount available. Outlay of around £2400. They don't need to be calibrated like the kit the Police use.
 How do we keep Volunteers motivated. needing to build momentum and this takes time. Better Communications keep volunteers informed and updated.

3 - Local highway improvement bids/ traffic calming / speed restrictions
Bury Parish Council is Bidding for speed bumps in Owls end Outside the school and a, protection barrier on the pathway by playground entrance.
Kings Ripton - no bid being submitted this year. 
Broughton - on going discussion. 
Wistow - no Bid  however an MVAS traffic sensor screen which is movable at the entrance to the village was discussed, or instead buy equipment for speed watch team. . Shillow hill was discussed which is an ongoing concern as its an accident cluster.  
Upwood - bid for additional signs/ dragons teeth , entering the Raveley village from both ends.  Upwood Road also Concern to both Upwood and Bury Councils.
Ramsey - Bid for 3 chicanes along oil mills road in Ramsey Mereside. Subject to approval by RTC
Warboys - Bid for a central Island On the A141 to link the 2 halves of the village this is to- support people coming into the village across the very busy road or going to work on their allotments. 
4- Issues arising in villages/ fatal accidents in the locality.
Bury - lights switch off  between 12 Till 6 In the morning. vandalism in play area. Grenfell Road double yellow lines extension with a 3 space 30min wait signs. Traffic lights or roundabout at the Burton Car garage/Red Lion Pub.(Strawsons development) 
Wistow+ Broughton - Crossroads!!!!! accidents are always serious  Cllr Tew to look at statistics for accidents and report back to Local Councillors. (Look at Junction)
Upwood - ongoing speeding issues along the Upwood Road, Crumbling edges to roads, Hedges over hanging reducing visibility.

Kings Ripton - high volume of lorries going over the wt restriction bridge of 7.5ton and concerns about the New chicanes installed and visibility over hanging tree branch.
Ramsey - lights being turned off between 12 and 6 in the morning. Looking at paying to keep some left on along the  Great Whyte as it is a main route through Ramsey. Again speeding through the village, Ramsey Mereside speed watch team having some success.
5 community led plans updates / websites/ facebook.
Cllr Howe outlined the launch of Upwoods parish plan on Saturday 24 and the New website updating its communication to villagers, it was also mentioned how further co-operation between villages and collaboration is needed and suggested that Bury may have an informal discussion with upwoods CLP when Bury Parish works on their Neighbourhood plan.
D.Cllr Bucknell - Warboys did a community plan some years ago and not a lot achieved on the list. Up to now have not indicated that the parish will update.
Ramsey Town Council are in discussion with other stakeholders on a way forward for Ramsey.
Cllr Howe Invited all to the launch of the Parish Plan in Upwood.
6- Co-operation sharing resources/ costs /experience
 C.Cllr Tew - welcomed That Wistow and Bury are sharing a Planning training session. sharing costs and experiences that may in the future bear fruits it has been suggested to map each village of influential community individuals and associations eventually making up a community support pack listing important telephone numbers to be given to the Clerk of the PC for the community. ‘A who to go to list!’- suggested numbers could be Cllr, Vicar, community groups, highways, water etc… extra support for adult social care. Will keep villages updated.

The Meeting ended at 21:05

A special Thank you to Cllr Harlock and Cllr Gifford for Chairing and taking Notes.

Date of next meeting is booked for 20th January 2016 at 7PM at Wistow Village Hall 
Agenda for this meeting will be sent out early January.

